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AGENDA ITEM:     4    .     

TRUCKEE TAHOE AIRPORT DISTRICT 

BOARD OF DIRECTOR STAFF REPORT

AGENDA TITLE:    Financial Report, February 28, 2017  

MEETING DATE: April 19, 2017 

PREPARED BY:    Sally Lyon, Director of Finance and Administration 

Revenues: 

For the five months ended February 28, 2017, Airside Operating Revenue was (4%), ($26,000) under 
budget on a year to date basis as well as 3%, $17,900 over the prior year.  The Net Airside Revenue, 
$361,300 (after deducting the Cost of Sales) was (10%), ($41,300) under budget.  Hangar Revenues were 
3%, $18,700 over budget on a year-to-date basis, and Other Business Leasing Revenues were (40%), 
($18,600) under budget, and Warehouse Revenues are down (2%) or ($2,100). 

Gallons sold 
100LL 

Gallons sold 
Jet A 

10/1/16-2/28/17 22,690 93,210 

10/1/15-2/29/16 22,715 90,897 
Net Increase/(Decrease) 25 2,313 

% Increase/(Decrease) (0%) 3% 

100LL Revenue Net Revenue 
10/1/16-2/28/17 $105,565 $22,280 
10/1/15-2/29/16 $106,651 $25,439 

Jet A 
10/1/16-2/28/17 $368,177 $187,039 
10/1/15-2/29/16 $355,386 $199,088 
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Cost of Goods Sold: 

Fuel costs are up from budget by 7%, $15,300 which corresponds to an increase in Jet A sales and cost per 
gallon.  Gross profit on fuel is 58%.  Net Airside Revenue is down from budget by $41,000.    

Payroll and Employee Benefits: 

Total Payroll & Benefits are $47,400, 5% under budget.  The following contributes to this difference:  

• Wages, Salaries and Other Compensation is $5,700, 1% under budget. 
• Payroll Taxes, Employee Benefit Insurance, Workers Compensation Insurance and Training and 

Other combined are $41,700 or 13% under budget.  PERS contributions are under budget due to 
timing. 

 
Operating, General and Administrative Expenses are under budget $593,200, 33% for the five months 
ended February 28, 2017.  Repair & Maintenance expenses were under budget by $465,800, 56% for the 
same period.   

Other Income and Expense is up $191,500, 8%.  The following contributes to this difference: 

• FAA Grants over budget $196,500.  This is from final payouts on 2015 and 2016 AIP Grants. 
 

Net Income is $1,247,200.  This is a positive variance of $1,224,700 from the budget. 

The hangar waitlist as of 4/12/17 is: 

• 37 on the executive hangar waitlist made up of 20 new tenants & 17 transfer list tenants looking 
for executive-size hangars. In contacting wait list applicants regarding the potential new hangars, 
one individual no longer needs an executive hangar but rather a Super-T, so he was moved from 
the exec to the T-hangar wait list. 

• 25 (9 “super T’s” with 44’ doors or larger, 4 want hangars summer 2017 and 12, up 6 from the 
prior month, are waiting for regular T-hangars). 

• 6 non-aero end caps (we are no longer renting T-hangars for non-aero usage with 100% 
occupancy).  

T-Hangar interest is up this spring as noted above.  TTAD has given notice to the 6 remaining non-aero 
tenants to vacate by 8/31/17.   Work on the FAA-AIP grant projects from 2015 and 2016 are in the process 
of being closed out.  TTAD has hired Tim Bourque, new Operations/Maintenance Tech, and has filled in all 
positions resulting from Phred Stoner’s resignation.  The new Facility Maintenance position is in the 
interview stage.  Long-term Parking lot is sold-out at 150 parking spots.  Staff is researching options on an 
access control system for the lot.  The accounting staff has completed the process to change the year end 
from September 30 to December 31. 
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